
    
 

 

Leyden Selectboard 

Leyden Town Hall 

Minutes 

October 2, 2017 

 

 

Selectboard Members Present:  Lance Fritz, Jeff Neipp, Bill Glabach. 

 

Others Present: Bob Hardesty, Dan Galvis 

 

Call to order 7:05pm. 

 

Columbus Day Festivities at Avery Field 

Dan Galvis requested a one-day permit to sell beer at the Columbus Day Tractor Pull and Poker Run on Saturday, 

October 7.  He will pay for the one-day insurance coverage.  Discussion. 

 

MOTION:  Jeff moved to grant Dan a one-day permit to sell beer for the Columbus Day festivities, on Saturday, 

October 7, 2017.  Unanimous. 

 

Surplus Equipment 

The Board and Dan discussed equipment that should be declared surplus and sold.  Dan told the Board that he has 

sold a few items on MuniciBids, and the proceeds went to the General Fund.  He gave the Board a list of equipment 

that should be declared surplus. 

 

Request to Review PVRS District Agreement 

The Board reviewed and discussed Ruth Miller’s request for Selectboard members of District Towns to meet with 

her and committee members to review the current District Agreement.  After discussion, Bill agreed to represent 

Leyden in the review process. 

 

Partnering With Greenfield for Law Enforcement 

The Board reviewed Mayor Martin’s letter offering Greenfield’s professional services of law enforcement in the 

areas of training, community and response, patrol, and communications.  Lance will discuss this further with the 

Mayor and/or Police Chief Haigh. 

 

DEP Survey- PRES Water Supply 

The Board reviewed and discussed MA Dept. of Environmental Protection’s PRES public water system.  There are 

come routine samplings and maintenance requirements that need to be completed and reported. Jeff will work with 

the Principal and the Certified Water Operator, Steve Fields, to accomplish these samplings and maintenance 

requirements. 

 

Fall Special Town Meeting 
The Board discussed the Warrant for the STM scheduled for Nov. 13.  They decided that none of the issues were 

that pressing and time sensitive, so they decided to reschedule the STM for January 15, 2018. 

 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

MOTION:  Jeff moved to adjourn.   Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Robert Hardesty 


